
 
 

CLARIFICATION REGARDING BE/BTech REFUND POLICY AND LAST ROUND OF 

COUNSELLING 

It is hereby informed to all candidates admitted to the 1st Year of BE/BTech programmes 

for the 2025 Batch that as per the refund policy available on the website the last date for 

withdrawal of admission with full fee refund is 11th August 2025.  

Institute is planning to conduct last round of counselling starting from 11th August, 2025. 

Some of the admitted candidates are of the opinion that they will be considered for 

branch upgradation in the last round only if they retain their seat. It is hereby clarified that 

in this last round of counselling, all the candidates, who have applied or will be applying 

by 8th August, 2025 (Last date of applications) irrespective of their current admission status 

(admitted/not admitted/withdrawal), can participate. Vacant seats (if any) will be 

allocated as per the JEE Main – 2025 merit (for all the branches) and 10+2 PCM merit for 

branches (CIE/CHE/ELE/EIC/MEC/MEE/CCA/BME/BT). 

In view of the above it is advised that the candidates who wish to withdraw their seats are 

advised to do so on or before 11th August, 2025, as after this date, if any withdrawal 

happens, the entire fee deposited shall be forfeited.  

Detailed counselling schedule and the mode of counselling will be displayed on the 

website soon. 
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